

Intergroup Minutes  
Jan 4, 2020  
Corrected Feb 1, 2020

1. Meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Margie at 10:40am.
2. Attendance:

| Name    | Meeting      | Phone                                    | Email                                                                |
|---------|--------------|------------------------------------------|----------------------------------------------------------------------|
| Margie  | Tues Sanibel | 781-799-9957                             | <a href="mailto:hazytedgram@gmail.com">hazytedgram@gmail.com</a>     |
| Peg E   | Sat FtMyers  | 239-826-0475                             | <a href="mailto:pegger103@hotmail.com">pegger103@hotmail.com</a>     |
| Pat     | Mon C Coral  | 607-275-6678                             | <a href="mailto:npta309@aol.com">npta309@aol.com</a>                 |
| Barbara | Wed Iona     | 941-628-6288                             | <a href="mailto:bjg954@gmail.com">bjg954@gmail.com</a>               |
| Connie  | Thrs FtMyers | 239-340-1991                             | <a href="mailto:conniemurray1@aol.com">conniemurray1@aol.com</a>     |
| Sandra  | Mon Naples   | 804-512-3116                             | <a href="mailto:sdavis34113@comcast.net">sdavis34113@comcast.net</a> |
| Gil     | Fri Sanibel  | 617-947-7994                             | <a href="mailto:gilpeters1@comcast.net">gilpeters1@comcast.net</a>   |
| Maxine  | Thurs Naples | 239-947-0314 landln<br>239-293-0314 cell | <a href="mailto:mackyinfl@gmail.com">mackyinfl@gmail.com</a>         |

3. Agenda was passed out and approved. Minutes from Dec 7 were approved with minor spelling changes and the addendum for elections of chair and vice chair.
4. Roz was unavailable today due to a prior commitment; Margie led the meeting as the vice chair.
5. Liz was ill; Pat acted as recording secretary.

### REPORTS

6. Treasurer—Maxine distributed and explained the November and December reports—accepted by the group.
7. Webmaster—Jill—will make corrections to the web page regarding temporary changes at Sanibel meetings. She will create a flier for Unity Day to put on our web page.
8. Audio Library—Sandra reported that the CDs were not being borrowed. Margie commented that new cars do not have CD players. Margie will ask our Region 8 rep if we are allowed to put recordings from conventions and/or speakers on our website to be downloaded by fellows. If possible, we will need to investigate the capability and cost on our website. Sandra and Debbie J currently have the CDs.
9. Region 8 rep (Roz)—Margie and Maxine are working on the paperwork for a scholarship to attend the conference.
10. WSO Rep—currently not filled
11. 12<sup>th</sup> Step Within—Gil reported that this year it was held at Unity Church; this day will fall on a Saturday in 2020 and will need planning.

12. Public Information—Pat and Sandra will set up materials for the Health and Wellness Fair on Jan 25 at the Estero Recreation Center. Volunteers are needed to help from 9-12.

13. Newsletter—Peg distributed issue 1 of the Wings newsletter to take to our meetings; this will be a quarterly publication, and all are invited to submit articles highlighting our experience, strength and hope, as well as descriptions of our intergroup role as an officer, committee chair or meeting representative.

14. Meeting Lists—Ellen was ill today; she will prepare new lists for next month

### **OLD BUSINESS**

15. IG email address—Jill is checking the website for this

16. Unity Day—Jill needs volunteers to help plan and execute this day;

17. Clothing Exchange—Connie is organizing, and will ask for donations of clothing; Jill will ask the church about storage. This will take place during Unity Day; items will be priced at \$1.00 each.

18. Region 8 conference will be March 20-22 in Baton Rouge, LA.

19. WSO convention is in Orlando on Aug 20-22; no information is released yet, but check the WSO website. If anyone is interested in going from here by bus or van, let your meeting rep know; Peg has offered to organize this.

20. Retreat 2021—Maxine reported it will be held at DaySpring Conference Center in Parrish on March 26-28.

21. IG Meeting Frequency—discussion of how to increase attendance and involvement, and moving to quarterly meetings. Decision was made to continue monthly meetings for now.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

22. Region trustee led workshops—Margie or Jill will check with our trustee for Unity Day presentation and for the future.

Meeting ended at 11:40.